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Week 1 – September 24 

If you are worried about a child’s safety, 
please do not hesitate to contact the 

Designated Safeguarding Lead or Deputies 
straightaway.  

 
Bedford Borough Integrated Front Door 
(children’s social services) 01234 718700 

Out of hours – 0300 3008123 
 

If a child is in immediate danger, call the Police 
on 999  

 
Meet the Designated Safeguarding Team:  

 

The Safeguarding Team oversee and 
coordinate all aspects of the school’s work to 

ensure that children are kept safe  
safeguarding@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Head of Year Nine: 
Mr Will Atkinson 

atkinsonw@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
Head of Year Seven: 

Mrs Anthea Jones 
jonesa@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
School Safeguarding Governor: 

Mrs Kate Reynier 
reynierk@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
Special Educational Needs Coordinator: 

Mr Sailesh Roopnarain 
roopnarains@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
Head of Year Eight: 

Mrs Louise McCarthy-Gardner 
mccarthy-

gardnerl@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Head of Year Nine: 
Mr Michael Lincoln 

lincolnm@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Head of Year Ten: 
Mr Liam Hall 

halll@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Head of Year Eleven: 
Mr James Pinkney 

pinkneyj@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 
All can be contacted via the school office or on 

01234 261516 
 

For a copy of our school’s Child Protection 
Policy, please visit the Safeguarding page on 

our school website 

Dear Parents/Carers   
 

Firstly, a very warm welcome to all pupils returning to and starting at Goldington 
Academy this September. We look forward to working with pupils and their 
families throughout the coming year. 
 
Welcome to the first edition of the safeguarding newsletter from the Goldington 

Academy Safeguarding Team for the academic year 2024-25. The newsletter is 

designed to support parents in deepening their understanding of safeguarding 

issues that may affect young people. Each newsletter will focus on different 

safeguarding risks including an E-Safety risk.  

Safeguarding children is the action of promoting the welfare of children and 

protecting them from harm. Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. Every 

single person who comes into contact with children and families has a role to 

play. You will see on the left of the page who to contact if you have concerns 

about a child’s safety or welfare, however all Goldington Academy staff are 

trained in safeguarding. 

The focus of this edition is Keeping Children Safe In Education 2024 from the 

Department of Education and advice for parents/carers and young people about 

the dangers of sharing nude images. 

We hope that you will find the information in this newsletter useful. Please do 

not hesitate to contact us if you require any further information or support with 

any of the topics raised. 

 Yours sincerely  
 

Mr W Atkinson 
Assistant Headteacher 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping Children Safe In Education 2024 

Keeping Children Safe in Education is a statutory Department for Education 

document that all schools are required to follow when carrying out their duties 

to safeguard and promote the welfare of children. It covers many aspects of 

safeguarding, including different forms of abuse, early help processes, safe-

recruitment, how concerns must be reported and the role of the Designated 

Safeguarding Leads. Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is 

defined as:  

Protecting children from maltreatment, preventing impairment of children’s 

mental and physical health or development, ensuring that children grow up in 

circumstances consistent with the provision of safe and effective care, taking 

action to enable all children to have the best possible outcomes.  

Click here for the full document: Keeping children safe in education 2024 
(publishing.service.gov.uk) 
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  Supporting your child's mental 

 

The sharing of nude images continues to be an area of risk for young people across the Globe. Peer pressure, 

grooming and natural inquisitiveness can lead to young people sharing images with others that they then later 

regret. 

In addition to the advice above, please see a link to the ‘Think before you share’ website below, which has some 

useful advice for parents and carers, as well as young people. 

Need Help with Nudes? Think Before You Share Nudes Online 

 

 

  

Top Tips for Supporting Children Going Back to School 

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/supporting-children-going-back-to-school 

For many children and young people, change can be hard to process – and this is no different when the time comes 

for them to return to school. After such a long stretch of time away, they may begin to feel creeping doubts over 

their lessons, their teachers, their routines, or even any friends they have not seen over the summer. 

Parents, educators and other trusted adults play a vital role for these children, and it is extremely important to know 

how to effectively support young people through this potentially difficult time. This free guide offers you expert 

advice on how to lend a hand to youngsters returning to education, and details what you can do to make this 

transition as easy as possible.  http://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/goldington-academy   

Once you have registered, you will be able to access the “Online Safety for Parents and Carers’ course” and National 
Online Safety’s Resources (which includes a wide range of online platform guides on the latest social media channels 
and games).   This aims to help empower parents with the knowledge to protect their children from the dangers of 
the internet. 

Early Help Service 

The Early Help service is made up of six Early Help professionals who support schools to co-ordinate early help for 

pupils and their families. The Early Help service includes the following teams: 

• Adolescent response team 

• Early Help Hub 

• Education Welfare 

• Family Information Service 
 

• Family Support Hub 

• Inclusion Support 

• Parenting Team 

• Strengthening Families Team 
 

For further information, please visit Early Help Assessment - Overview | Bedford Borough Council or speak to any 

member of the school’s safeguarding team. 
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